



Office of Child Nutrition **Scott Clements** Director

MAILED

on 2/21/19

February 14, 2019

Dr. Bonita Coleman Potter, Superintendent Ocean Springs School District Post Office Box 7002 2300 Government Street Ocean Springs, MS 39566-7002

Dear Dr. Potter:

The State Agency (SA) completed an Administrative Review of the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) and School Breakfast Program (SBP) during the week of February 4, 2019. The regulations governing the Administrative Review (7 CFR 210.18) reference two Critical Areas of performance: Performance Standard 1 and Performance Standard 2, as well as several General Areas of Review. We are pleased to report that no findings were identified during this review. No response is necessary. We are closing the district file for this review period.

The SA would like to commend the School Food Authority (SFA) because the staff encountered at both sites were friendly, kept a very clean kitchen, and the production records were excellent. The staff were also very accommodating to the students. We commend the cafeteria staff for their teamwork. The Child Nutrition Director and the office staff were great. All records were in order, and we appreciate the time it took to thoroughly prepare for our Review. The staff did an exceptional job.

We provided technical assistance (TA) in several areas to the Child Nutrition Director. These comments are located in the Mississippi Application and Reimbursement System (MARS), specifically in the comments section of the On-site Assessment Tool. These comments are provided for the improvement of the program operations.

If you have questions, please email me at <u>mburks@mdek12.org</u> or call Ginger Gibson or me at (601) 576-4955.

Sincerely,

Mary Burks, Director

Office of Child Nutrition, School Support Division

cc: File NSLP (AR) 2019

This institution is an equal opportunity provider